
Update for Warminster Area Board 

 

 

Update from 
 

Upper Deverills Parish Council: 
 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

4th January 2018 

 

 

Headlines/Key Issues 
 

 
 
Traffic on B3095. The Upper Deverills Parish Council remains concerned regarding the 
use of the B3095 by HGVS that are too large for a minor road.  They constitute both a 
traffic hazard and a public nuisance.  Some form of signage to deter these vehicles, 
whose drivers are often slaves to satnav, is required,  The Council has purchased its 
own Speed Indicator Device (SID) which is now deployed at random in Kingston, 
Monkton and Brixton Deverills.  It has proved to be a worthwhile investment and has 
had a discernible effect on speeding through the villages. 
  
Drainage and Flooding.  A team of drainage engineers visited the Parish recently to 
examine the risk of flash and winterbourne flooding.  Since then drains and culverts 
have been cleared and the Parish Council is grateful for that prompt response. The 
culvert in Brixton Deverills remains a risk but requires more complex work.  It is hoped 
that this will be addressed without delay. 
  
Sutton Veny Chicken Farm. The Upper Deverills Parish Council remains concerned 
regrading the impact of the proposed chicken farm in Sutton Veny.  Not only does the 
Parish Council fear the impact of HGV’s from the enterprise using the B3095 but, 
following the revelations by Channel 4 and the Guardian, also has some nagging 
concerns reservations regarding the regulation of any new chicken-related industrial 
unit. 

 


